
 

 

 

 
CONGRATULATIONS to DON WAKELYN 
Appointed Director, Division of Public Health 
Inspection, Capital Regional District, Victoria 

 

CONGRATULATIONS to JOE JOHNSON 
Appointed Senior Environmental Health Officer, 
Vancouver Island Zone, Medical Services, Health & 
Welfare Canada. Joe joined the Army in 1956, served 
7 years as a paratrooper with the Airborne Medical 
Division, served in Europe, Africa & the Middle East 
as a Preventive Medical Technician. He retired from 
the Army in 1977 after 22 years and went to work for 
Health& Welfare Canada in Victoria where he was 
promoted Senior Officer in April 1978.          P 1 

 



 

 

B.C. Food Technologists Society Hosts Panel Discussion at BCIT 

A lively debate took place during a recent panel discussion hosted by the B.C. Food Technologists Society.  Over 
125 members and guests of the society heard varying points of view presented by persons in education, industry and 
government.  Pictured are the panelists and moderator.  From left to right they are Sid Anderson – BCIT, Cyril 
Tobias – Canada Packers,  Dr. Brent Skura – UBC (Moderator), Barry Morgan – Health Protection Branch and Tim 
Roark representing the BC Branch of the Canadian Institute of Public Health Inspectors.  

Controversial subjects such as Chinese barbequed foods, PHI education and inspection powers, as well as Mr. 
Anderson’s controversial statements in the Vancouver press were touched on during this informative discussion. 

PLAN TO ATTEND 
THE 1979 NATIONAL 
EDUCATIONAL 
CONFERENCE in 
Banff.  The BC Branch has 
lottery funds available to 
assist BC Branch members 
with expenses. Applications 
should be made to Dave 
Nelson, Treasurer, B.C. 
Branch ASAP. 

 

Mr. Ken Martin, C.S.I.(C), Director, Occupational Environment Branch, 
 BC Ministry of Labour 

Ken Martin, a former Public Health Inspector at Boundary Health Unit, is to be 
congratulated on his recent promotion to the Director of Occupational Environment 
Branch.  He indicated that there are 27 Inspectors in his department with their head 
office at 4211 Kingsway in Burnaby.  They also have regional offices in Victoria, 
Nanaimo, Prince George, Kamloops, Kelowna, Nelson and Chilliwack. 

His department administers and enforces the Factories Act and Occupational 
Environment Regulations which refer to occupational health and environment issues 
plus working conditions in the work place.  Their objectives are accomplished by 
inspection, enforcement, plan approval of work premises and educational programs. 
Their activities involve both technical and labour-management relations. 

Mr. Martin stated that the services of the PHI's are invaluable in solving problems 
related to staff facilities plus where water supplies, waste disposal or communicable 
diseases are involved.  He indicated that his department has always held the PHI’s in 
high esteem and value the advice and service of public health field personnel.     P 2
          

            

NOTICE 

General Meeting 
BC Branch CIPHI 
Feb. 24th, 1979 
11:00 a.m. 
285 Prideaux Street 
Nanaimo, B.C. 
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